

3rd July 2022

Dear Parents and Carers

RE: Principals Update – Term 6, Week 5

As last week we said goodbye to our Year 11 students, this week we were delighted to welcome our new Year 6 students and their parents for our transition events. It was lovely to see the hall full and students had an excellent day on Friday. Many thanks to students from Year 7-10 who came in to support on the day. You represented Oak fantastically and should be very proud.

It is hard to believe that we now have only 3 weeks left until the end of the academic year. Students in Year 7 – 10 have very nearly finished their 'End of Year' exams. Students have overall shown a great attitude to these and the marority have tried extremely hard. Results will be released, along with final reports, in the last week of term.

A quick reminder that tomorrow is our additional Inset Day and school will be closed to all students. We will re-open to students on Tuesday 5th July. I would also like to take this opportunity to confirm that our school term will end for all students on **Friday 22nd July at 1pm.** We do ask that you ensure your child continues to attend until the last day unless they are too unwell to do so.

Summer Festival

We are really looking forward to upcoming our summer festival that will take place on Friday 15th July. We would love to welcome you to the Academy from 11.30 to join your child for a picnic and then to watch the afternoon sporting events. Please could I ask you to complete the following form to confirm you will be attending. https://forms.office.com/r/vPNBS9szyP

Uniform

You are now able to order uniform from our new supplier at Oak Academy - Schools (pbuniformonline.co.uk) ready for next academic year. Orders will need to be placed before 1st August for delivery ahead of September. There are free delivery slots into school available before the end of term and then once during the holidays. .

If you have any concerns with this, please do not hesitate to contact me at hayley.richley@oakacademy.co.uk

As always many thanks for your support

Yours Sincerely,

Hayley Richley **Principal**

Oak Academy

Sian Thomas, BEd (Hons), CEO - AAT Jon Webb, BA (Hons), Director of Secondary Education Hayley Richley BSc (Hons), Interim Principal

www.oak-academy.co.uk

E office@oak-academv.co.uk T 01202 774600 Duck Lane, Bournemouth, Dorset. BH11 9JJ

